
Manhattan Community Gardens 
Minutes of November 8, 2014 Annual Meeting 
 
Present:  Leila Maurmann, Max Urick, John Drach, Linda Teener, Dean Zollman, J. David Mattox, 
Stephen Williams, Carol Barta, Meagan Duever and Jen Campbell. 
 
Leila called the meeting to order at the Collins Lane meeting site at 11:15am. 
 
Linda gave the treasurer's report.  She reported the over the last three years the MCG have received 
$10,000 from the Kansas Community Garden Association with most of the money spent of Collins 
Lane and some set aside for future use.  The gardens generated $13, 525.00 this year and spent 
$10,223.00.   
 
There are three board members that have fulfilled their volunteer time and will be leaving after this 
year—Leila Maurmann, Max Urick and Kruger Bryant. 
 
The three new board members that will fill the vacant seats on the board are Travis Kummer, Susan 
Schoneweiss, and Jay Guarneri. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 11:35am by a motion made by a gardener, there was no discussion, and the 
motion carried. 
 
Jen Campbell, Secretary 
 
 


